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It is with great sadness that I have to tell you that I have intimated to the Presbytery of Lochcarron Skye my demission from this charge (Kilmuir & Stenscholl) and my intention to resign as a minister of the Church of Scotland. 
The Church of Scotland has for a long time had a liberal “establishment” and despite significant evangelical ministries over the last 50 years the institution has rejected the evangelical position that the Word of God in Scripture is the supreme rule of faith and life.  The General Assembly of 2009 disregarded the Bible in its decisions regarding the acceptability of homosexual practice and this year’s Assembly has gone further in adopting a “trajectory” that is contrary to the clear teaching of Scripture.   It has set the denomination on a path leading further and further away from the Lordship of Christ through His Word.    I have taken a full part in denominational struggles to try to win a Biblical position but I have now decided that it is more profitable to devote my energies exclusively to preaching Christ and building His church rather than continue in a war that is not winnable. 

This parting is extremely painful for me and my family. I love my island, its people and culture deeply and it has been a wonderful privilege to be minister here. I thank you for that privilege and pray that however God leads us we shall continue to love and cherish one another.

 

